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Senator Hickman, Representative Supica, and members of the committee – I am Martha Currier, 
the Assistant Director of the Maine Ethics Commission. The Commission is neither for nor against 
LD 1966 and submits this testimony for informational purposes. 
 
LD 1966 proposes MCEA campaign financing for county candidates. The Commission can 
administer this program; however, there is a cost to fund these races and to upgrade our electronic 
campaign finance reporting system. The chart below provides historical data for county races in 
2016-2022. Although it is impossible to know how many county candidates would seek to 
participate, we estimate the number could fall between 40-50%. Legislative MCEA participation 
during the 2016-2022 election cycles was 55-64% and county races would be fewer as many are 
unopposed and candidates may not want to expend the effort to qualify for the program in those 
instances. 
 
Thank you for considering this information. 
 

  


